
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

  

 
PSO Council is a meeting for sharing information and learning about our schools and our 
district. We encourage you to engage in responsible conversation and healthy discussion on 
issues to promote better education for children.  Personal agendas are not welcome at Council. 
We will gladly direct you to the appropriate resource to help you after the meeting.  Please 
respect each person’s time on the agenda. 
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February 3, 2022 

 

 

This meeting was canceled due to inclement weather. The following reports were 
submitted via email. 
 
 

  



Director of 
Business 
Services –  
Chris Coad 

 

 

Director of 
Curriculum and 
Instruction-  
Dave Martin 

 

 
 

Coordinator of 
Community 
Relations- 
JC Power, Inc. 

 

Director of 
Pupil Services-  
Cyndi 
Tomasetti 

 

Transportation-
Heidi Means 

 
 
 

 

CAPA 
Coordinator- 
Kelly Lazar  

 

 

High School- 
Principal – 
Kevin Jakub  
 
  

A. Currently scheduling for the 2022-2023 school year.    
1. If needing assistance of having questions please reach out to your child’s 

assigned school counselor 
B. We have recalibrated our Counseling Department based on feedback from 
students, parents, and the counseling staff regarding the effectiveness of the 
structure.  We are excited about the change and believe it will lead to better college and 
career planning services for students, more effective relationship and rapport 
opportunities between the counselors and their students, and eliminate confusion during 
the very important junior year as students begin to prepare for college and career.  The 
breakdown is below. 

1. A-K Halle Holub Grades 9-10 
2. L-R Kaitlyn Jonozzo Grades 9-10 
3. A-E Jaci Owens Grades 11-12 
4. F-O Gina Baeslach Grades 11-12 
5. R-Z kyle Drypolcher Grades 11-12 

 
 
C. Leukemia Lymphoma Society Student of the Year Team 

1. BBHHS is once again excited to be having a team compete in the LLS 
Student of the Year Campaign 

2. Team led by Ella DeTray,  Bridget Butler& Kate Butler 
 who are current Sophomores 

D. We are 1 of 33  other teams participating from area schools around NEO.  We 
hope to raise over $35,000 at BBHHS alone and as a collective group over $1,000,000 in 
the 7 Week Campaign 
E. We are actively recruiting corporate sponsors so if you have a potential partner 
please let Mr. Jakub or one of Ella, Kate or Bridget know! 
F. A link to their many planned events and donation link can be found here 
 
 
G. BBHHS Students Continuing to Perform 

1. Wrestling team won the Suburban League Championship 
2. Robotics program now has 2 teams qualified for World Championship 

with more teams expected to qualify 
3. Girls Varsity Swimming took 2nd Place in Suburban League Championship  
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4. Jadon Gamboa was selected as Better Business Bureau student with 
Integrity Scholarship Winner 

5. Talking Bees now has had six students qualify for the State Tournament: 
Garret Travers, Gabrielle Logelin, Jadon Gamboa, Mikayla Kamm, James 
Patrick, & Colette Sarli-Freeman 

6. Chloe O’Brien became a Double Gold Medalist as she passed her Senior 
Solo Free Dance as held by the BrooklynSkating Club & the United States 
Figure Skating Association 

7. Our Varsity Boys Basketball team is ranked in the Top 10 in the State and 
remains undefeated during the regular season. 

H. Snowball Dance Rescheduled 
1. Due to concerns regarding Covid-19 and an effort to make the event as 

traditional and safe as possible we have rescheduled our Winter Formal  
2. New date is Saturday, March 19th  
3. Spirit Week will be held starting Monday, March 14th 

I. Athletic Boosters Mattress Sale 
1. Held at BBHHS in the Auxiliary Gym 
2. Saturday March 19th 10:00 am- 5:00 PM 
3. Top brands and all sizes will be available! 

 
HS PSO - 
Rachelle 
Reusser & Sue 
Ryan 
 

The Hs raised $570 with the honey baked ham fundraiser. Spring flower sale coming soon! 
 
After Prom is May 14, 2022 11pm-3am at Fun n Stuff. 

Middle School 
Principal- Todd 
Rings 
 
Brian Bedford, 
Asst. Principal 

 

MS PSO- 
Denise Gawlik 
Kerry Ely 

The MS rescheduled Rick Smith Jr. to April 23rd at 2:00 and 7:00.  Tickets are available to 
purchase now at the below links.  If you had purchased tickets for the January show, your 
ticket is good for the April show, same seats and there is no need to do anything.  We are 
working with the schools to schedule Kick-Off assemblies in early March.    
 
2pm - https://www.eventbrite.com/e/2pm-bbh-pso-presents-magic-gives-back-tickets-
211801452847 
 
7pm - https://www.eventbrite.com/e/7pm-bbh-pso-presents-magic-gives-back-tickets-
216388843857 
 

Chippewa 
Principal - Tina 
McCauley 
 

 

Chippewa PSO- 
Nikki Lohr-
Hanna and 
Petra Laszlo   

 
 
 
 

Hilton Principal- 
Chris Hartland 
 
 

 

Hilton PSO- 
Mary Green and 
Christy Crouch 
 

 

1.  Hilton will once again be hosting our annual Family Bingo Night (virtual this 
year) on Friday, February 11th.  This year we are trying something different by 
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partnering with The Original Bandingo for music bingo!  Participants will 
receive bingo cards with the names of songs in the squares.  The Bandingo will 
then play snippets from the songs and participants will have to figure out which 
square to mark.  Winners will receive small prizes and all participants will 
receive a new book courtesy of the PSO. 

2. Hilton's other February event will again be our Project Linus blanket 
drive.  Families will be able to pick up blanket making supplies on Friday, 
February 25th and will then return finished blankets to school.  All blankets will 
be delivered to the Project Linus organization to be distributed to children in 
crisis situations in Northeast Ohio.   

3. Mark your calendars for a joint elementary school PSO meeting with Hilton, 
Highland and Chippewa on 2-16 at 9:30 am.  This important meeting will be 
zoom only and we will be presenting and voting on the slated executive board 
for the new BBHES. 

4. Hilton's next regular meeting will be on Tuesday, February 8th. 

 
Elementary 
Principal – 
Colleen Toth 
 

 

Highland PSO 
Joanie 
MacRaild and 
Ann Vertosick 

 
 
 

Schools 
Foundation-  
Janelle 
Henning / Petra 
Laszlo 

The BBH Schools Foundation is excited to share their Bee the Impact online silent 
auction!  This auction is the Foundation’s annual fundraiser; 100% of its proceeds will help 
fund teacher grants for the 2022-2023 school year. The auction opens on Wednesday, 
2/16 at 9amand will have some exciting items including: a Catawba Island weekend 
getaway, exclusive dining experiences and the ever popular graduation packages.  The 
Schools Foundation has a goal of raising $15,000 and they are asking for your help in 
reaching this goal!  To help, visit www.BBHSF.org and make a donation or place a bid on 
an item or two.  Every bit counts and will benefit our teachers and, ultimately, our 
students!   

Band 
Boosters- 
Amy O’Brien 
and Michelle 
Banks 
 

A wonderful evening of holiday cheer through music was enjoyed by all 
at the Winter Concert on December 7. Fan favorite, Sleigh Ride, was 
especially festive with fresh falling snow; led by guest conductor, Santa 
Claus.   
 
Pep Band continues to perform at select home basketball games for 
varsity boys and girls teams. Boosters is publishing the Winter Athletic 
Program and it will be posted soon.  
 
Congratulations to ALL the BBHHS Band Students that strongly 
represented our band program at North Ridgeville HS this past 
Saturday, January 29th at OMEA Solo & Ensemble. With 45 student 
participants in 30 events, BBH Band students earned 23 Superior 
Ratings, 5 Excellent Ratings and 1 Good Rating. Bravo! 
The band continues to prepare for their trip to Disney with regular 
meetings and additional rehearsals. The BBH Marching Bees were 
selected to march at the Magic Kingdom on Sunday, March 27 at 2:35 
PM.  
Upcoming band events include the Mid-Winter Concert with Concert 
and Jazz Bands on March 24 at 7 PM and Wind Ensemble on March 3 at 
7PM. Wind Ensemble will also participate in the Large Ensemble OMEA 
Contest scheduled for March 4-5. 
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Orchestra 
Boosters-  
Petra Laszlo 

 
 
 
 

Vocal 
Boosters-  

 
 
 
 

Athletic 
Boosters –  
Tracy Scott 
 

 
 
 
 

 
New Business 

 

 


